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PASTOR’S THOUGHTS 
 

For what do you hunger these days and how 
are you being fed? 
 
Last night I attended a gathering of friends 
for a shared meal. Some of us were reunited 
for the first time in over two years. 
And what a time it has been … 
 
We hugged and talked and sang. We spoke 
of hope and loss, of our fears and our 
families. There were tears for the ones no 
longer with us. And there was foolishness 
and laughter. 
 
The long wooden table on the porch was 
spread with salads and cheeses, savory 
biscuits, grilled chicken, blueberry buckle, 
fresh strawberries and wine. Children and  

dogs ran in the wide field, beneath the 
distant mountains and fireflies danced in the 
twilight. It was a perfect Summer night. 
 
As I made my way home, I thought how 
hungry I have been for such an evening - 
such a gathering of spirits lifted above our 
justifiable angst and striving, if only for a few 
hours. 
 
For it is not food only that we crave - that we 
need to survive in this life. We long for peace 
and beauty, for joy, for essential goodness, 
kindness, fairness and existential meaning. 
We hunger after the kind of justice that 
feeds every starving soul who approaches 
the Welcome Table, spread wide and 
bountiful, by God’s lavish hand. 
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In his lifetime Jesus never tired of telling his 
disciples to feed the people who followed 
after them. Bone weary, and sometimes 
frustrated with him, I’m sure, they did as 
they were told. Whatever they had they 
shared and there was always enough to go 
around. 
 
How did they do it? Was it miraculous? What 
aid did God provide? Here’s what I believe. 
Amidst the teaching and healing days, the 
long walks over dusty roads and the steep 
mountain climbs for fasting and prayer, 
there were also joyful evenings filled with 
singing and sheer delight in each other’s 
company. Human love extended, the Spirit 
welcomed in, they were renewed. 
 
Our common flourishing depends on our 
willingness to do the same. Extend love, 

Extend welcome. Extend justice. Extend a 
hand. Extend the table itself. Add leaves and 
scramble for more chairs, or recline! There is 
enough to go around, if – and only if we do 
not succumb to grasping and hoarding after 
the good things of this life - our heaven on 
earth if we make it so. 
 
We all hunger and, by grace are fed at God’s 
wide spread table. Pull up a chair and offer it 
to the one beside you who is waiting for the 
invitation to eat and be filled. 
 
It is Summer. Be renewed for all the days 
that lie ahead. 
 
See you at church! 
 
With love, 
Rev. Mary 

 
 
 

 
BELLS OF LAMENT 

 
In June, churches nationwide 
participated in a moment of 
remembrance and lament with the 
ringing of bells nineteen times at noon.   
 
The First Christian Church joined in 
solidarity and grief with the Texas 
clergy.  
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Prayer List 
 

Kathy Avery Jeff & Kathy MacLeod 

Fran Babcock Bill McIntire, Jr. 

Charlie & Pat Bojus Carol Melvidas 

Neal & Sandy Boyle Gay Moceri 

Sue Brown Cindy Nason 
Christine Campbell Peg Nichols 

Rebecca Davis Pat Olson 

Connie Dockham Dan and Alice Spear 
Bill Elliott Debbie Trail 
Janet Gallagher Jim Tracey 

David Hummel Audra Wilson 

Dale Johnson Larry & Nancy Wogman 

Elmer Killam  
and all our country’s military personnel and their 
families 

  
If you have a prayer request, please send it to Susan at fccf1858@gmail.com, call 603-539-6484 

or drop it off at the office. Thank you. 

 

 

 
 

PASTORAL VISITS 
 

Should anyone wish to have a pastoral visit or communion,  
please speak to Pastor Mary, a deacon, or Susan in the church office. 

 
If you need to reach Pastor Mary, her phone number is 367-9420 (H) or 515-6220.  

 

mailto:fccf1858@gmail.com
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President's Message 

Coffee hour, full choir, and the snow birds are returning for Sunday service, what could be 
better.  Now that we are in full swing I hope that those who have stayed away due to the fear 
of covid will be returning. 
 

This past month we celebrated the retirement of our long time custodian, Mark Mc Kinley, with 
a cake and goodies after church. Mark will still be a Trustee, Head Usher and official coffee 
maker.  We sure have appreciated his services over the years. 
 

Just a reminder, the Council will not be meeting during July and 
August.  
    

 A special thank you to Velma and all who helped with the bake 
sale on Ducky Day. 
        

I hope everyone has a safe summer and see you in Church.  
 

Dean Robertson 
 

Treasurer's Report 
 

Church Financial Activity 
All Church expenses received are paid. Giving continues to be weak and far below pre-
Covid levels. As of June 9, 2022, Church expenses exceed income by $20.3k. The Employee 
Retention Credit (ERC) will cover the shortfall but giving will need to pick up going forward. 

 

Employee Retention Credit (ERC) and Payroll Protection Plan (PPP) 
The ERC and PPP has provided $62,800 of support from 2020-2022. This support will not 
continue going forward and will need to be replaced with increased giving in the future. 

 

Investments  
Church and Food Pantry investments have been flat over the past month but are down for 
the year. Both the Church and Food Pantry investment portfolio are diversified with strong 
cash positions. The Church pooled investment account is held by discount brokerage 
custodians Vanguard and TD Ameritrade. The Food Pantry investment account is held by 
Fidelity with Thrivent as their investment advisor. 
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If you have any questions about any financial matters of the Church, please do not hesitate to 
speak with me. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Paul J. Olzerowicz 
Treasurer, First Christian Church of Freedom 
 

Deacons 
The Deacons have been very busy and I 
personally wish to say thank you very much to 
all of you.  We could not have had the 6th 
grade graduation brunch without the deacons 
& the music director. It truly takes a 
village.  Thank you to everyone.   
 

The brunch was awesome. The graduates were very well behaved.  Everyone helped to make 
this tradition go smoothly.   
 

The deacons have also still been sending cards to anyone on the prayer list and even to new 
folks who are coming to services.   
 

We have communion servers set up until we have our next meeting.  Things are changing a bit 
but all are going along with things as we try to learn new ways to make communion safe still. 
 

We want to say thank you to the “new” Lilac Lady donating lilacs for the altar. They were 
beautiful.  Look forward every Sunday to see what we can bring from our gardens.  
 

The deacons did not meet in June as we felt we were caught up and people were busy 
returning from down south and settling in. We will meet in July on the first Thursday at 3:00 in 
the church fellowship room. 
 

Gail Bizer 
 

Book Group  

 

"Holy Envy" by Barbara Brown Taylor 
The Book Group is meeting on Thursdays at 
9:30 a.m.  The Zoom link is available from the 
church office or by contacting Rev. Mary.  “Holy 
Envy” can be ordered on line, from White Birch 
Books, or from one of our local libraries. 
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Food Pantry 
 

RSVP Award   
On Wed., June 22, 2022, the Freedom Food 
Pantry was chosen as the Volunteer Station of 
the Year by RSVP! We received a lovely 
engraved glass award and a certificate outlining 
the award. 
 
The need for our services continues to grow. We 
anticipate this growth to continue due to the rising costs of EVERYTHING - Including FUEL for 
vehicles and homes. 
 
The USDA has issued new guidelines for income amounts required for being eligible for our 
services. If you have been denied in the past, check again and see if you now qualify! 
 
This year marks the 30th anniversary of the Freedom Food Pantry. We are proud to be able to 
serve our town and surrounding towns of Effingham and Ossipee as well. 
 

People Served 
The pantry continues to be busy.  The following is a breakdown for the first five months 
of 2022, (January 2022 through May 2022) 
 

Date # of People Served # of meals provided for clients 
to cook 

January 48 1,008 

February 74 1,554 
March 65 1,365 

April 107 2,247 
May 74 1,554 

Totals 368 7,728 

 
Note:  January – closed 2 Saturdays, 1/1 (New Years Day) and 1/29 (Nor'easter) 
 March – closed 1 Saturday, 3/12 (Town Meeting) 
 
In addition, we pick up meat donations on a weekly basis. 

Date Hannaford, No. Conway Walmart, No. Conway 
January 370 # 44 # 

February 479 # 40 # 

March 549 # 69 # 
April 241 # 104 # 

May 638 # 105 # 
Totals 2,277 # 362 # 

"The Freedom Food Pantry and 
all of its dedicated volunteers 
truly embody the spirit of giving 
and have gone great lengths 
since the pantry's conception to 
provide food security and support 
to their community." 
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New Eligibility Guidelines 
 

# in Family  Gross Income # in Family  Gross Income 

1 $32,616 5 $77,928 

2 $43,944 6 $89,256 

3 $55,272 7 $100,584 

4 $66,600 8 $111,912 

Add Person $11,328   

 

"Fight Hunger" Bag Program 
 
Thanks to the Hannaford Fight Hunger Bag 
Program, shoppers and supporters raised 
$10 for the Freedom Food Pantry in April. 
 
 

Ladies Guild   
The church was gorgeous on Rubber Ducky 
Day. We had our first sale of the year and all 
the pews were draped with quilts.  
 
Our annual quilt raffle was on display and the 
winning ticket will be drawn Nov. 20,2022. 
Tickets are $1 each of 6 for $5.00.   
 
We have several new items and will be open 
again on Parade Day for your perusal, and 
hopefully, your purchases.  

 
We have only 4 sales each year to earn monies needed to buy the materials in order to make 
the quilts for the babies born at Memorial's Birthing Center. Right now, each baby quilt costs 
about $15.00 to make. So far, since July 1, we have taken 146 quilts to the Center. One more 
batch will be taken before June 30. 
 
A special thank you to Nancy Wogman who has sent us over 12 quilt tops, microwave bowl 
holders, and other sewing apparatus. We do miss her friendly smile and voice! 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Peg Nichols, President 
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Scholarships 
 

The Scholarship Committee met on May 3rd to review the applications.  The following four 
students were chosen from a large group of worthy applicants: 
 

Katherine Brooks - This young lady is a 
High Honors student who also received 
awards in both Biology and Pre-
calculus.  She has volunteered her time 
for childcare, refereeing and is also an 
accomplished skier and soccer 
player.  She is strongly considering 
Plymouth State College as her school of 
choice and she will major in elementary 
education and minor in physical and 
occupational therapy. 

 Amy Burton is another High Honors student 
and a 3-sport varsity student athlete.  She 
also founded the Environmental Action 
Club, was Fundraising Chair of the Key Club, 
and also led a ski-a-thon which raised over 
$14,000 for Camp Sunshine, which provides 
a summer camp experience for children 
with life-threatening illnesses, and their 
families.  She is interested in pursuing a 
course of study in environmental studies/ 
policy.  
  

Sophie Knox is another student athlete, 
playing both lacrosse and field 
hockey.  She ran an environmental club 
with a peer and organized beach clean-
ups.  She is also interested 
in visual arts and photography.  She is 
currently leaning towards the University 
of Maine at Orono and plans to study 
Communications.  Gail Bizer is her proud 
"Gwama"! 

 Spencer Ogren is a gifted student athlete, 
who captained both his tennis team and 
basketball teams. He has demonstrated 
leadership both in and out of school, 
working at Camp Calumet as a counselor, 
and on the Unified Basketball Team, 
working with special needs students. He is 
also president of the Future Business 
Leaders of America and serves on the board 
of the Key Club. He is looking at a course of 
study in Finance at Quinnipiac University or 
St. Michael's College. 
 

 
 
Those who served on the Scholarship Committee this year were Rev. Mary, Gail Bizer, Paul 
Olzerowicz, Dean Robertson, Steve Thurston, and Velma Hormell.  As always, it was not an 
easy task.  In fact, it feels more difficult every year.  There are so many students who hold so 
much promise.  We wish them all great success on their academic journeys. 
 
Jane Hartnett 
Committee Chair 
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Personnel 
  

Thank You, Mark McKinley 
 

As you know, Mark McKinley, has decided that it is time for 
him to relinquish his position as Sexton, here at First 
Christian Church. And so, on the last Sunday in May, we 
took time during the service to recognize, celebrate, and 
say thank you to one of the great fixers and repairers, one 
of the great light bearers in our community. Here is an 
excerpt from my comments that morning: 
 

Mark McKinley has served as our sexton here for a good 
many years. And this is his final Sunday in that role. 
Mark, you have repaired the world and our  church in a 
1000 thousand ways, large and small, quietly and 
without complaint (well, not much 
complaint) for all that time.  
 
Thank you. I think I can speak for all of us in saying we 
are glad you are staying on as our head usher and chief 
coffee maker, but you will be a tough act to follow in all 
the other ways you have served so faithfully and well. 
God bless you. We love and thank you. 
 

Our celebration continued during coffee hour, where we 
sang for Mark and presented him with a special cake and 
wild applause for a good job, well done!  

 

 
 
  

Welcome, Lisa Rivera 

The Personnel Committee is happy to announce that Lisa Rivera, of Freedom, has been 
appointed our new Sexton.  Lisa is experienced and well-known in the community especially as 
the former custodian at Freedom Elementary.  Lisa started her duties caring for the church in 
early June, and we're happy to have her as part of the church family.  Welcome, Lisa! 
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Member News 
Ken & Patty Dumas 

 
These are just some of the incredible rock 

formations at the national parks in Utah. So 
far we've been to Nevada, California, 

Arizona, Utah, Wyoming, Idaho and passed 
through Montana. I can't explain what an 

incredible trip this has been. Once in a 
lifetime for sure!!!  

 

Connections 
 

Aging Matters 
Monthly news & updates from the New Hampshire State Commission on Aging can be found at 
nhcoa.nh.gov and clicking the "Subscribe to Aging Matters" button. 
 
The Commission on Aging was established in 2019 to advise the governor and the general court on policy 
and planning related to aging. A more age-integrated New Hampshire fostered by forward thinking public 
policy and initiatives will ensure we can all thrive as we age. 
 

Mount Washington Valley Adult Day Center 
 

The Mount Washington Valley Adult Day Center cares for aging adults with degenerative illnesses associated 
with aging, memory loss disorders, Alzheimer’s disease, Parkinson’s disease, and other physical needs.   
 
They provide services to support the physical, emotional, recreational, social, and therapeutic needs of our 
aging friends and neighbors in the Carroll County and Western Maine communities at our 14,000 square 
foot facility in Conway, NH.  They also provide critical counselling support to families and caregivers.  
 

MWV Adult Day Center, 987 East Main Street, Center Conway, NH 
(603) 356-4980   Ext. 7701 
Lynn Coyle, Director/Administrator: lcoyle@mwvadultdaycenter.org 
Mwvadultdaycenter.org 

mailto:lcoyle@mwvadultdaycenter.org
http://mwvadultdaycenter.org/
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July, 2022 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 2 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
10 AM Food 

Pantry 
 
 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

 9 AM 
Choir Rehearsal 

10 AM 
Worship,  
Coffee & 

Conversation 
 

  
 

 
 

9 AM Ladies 
Guild 

 

 
 

9:30 AM Book 
Group 

 

 
 

 
10 AM Food 

Pantry 
 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

9 AM 
Choir Rehearsal 

10 AM 
Worship,  
Coffee & 

Conversation 

  
 

 
 

9 AM Ladies 
Guild 

 
 

 
 

9:30 AM Book 
Group 

 

  
10 AM Food 

Pantry 
 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

9 AM 
Choir Rehearsal 

10 AM 
Worship,  
Coffee & 

Conversation 

  
 

 
 

9 AM Ladies 
Guild 

 

 
 

9:30 AM Book 
Group 

 

 
 

 
10 AM Food 

Pantry 
 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

 9 AM 
Choir Rehearsal 

10 AM 
Worship,  
Coffee & 

Conversation  
 

  
 

 

 

9 AM Ladies 
Guild 

 

 

9:30 AM Book 
Group 

 

 
 

 
10 AM Food 

Pantry 
 

31       

9 AM 
Choir Rehearsal 

10 AM 
Worship,  
Coffee & 

Conversation 
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August, 2022 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 2 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
10 AM Food 

Pantry 
 
  1 2 3 4 5 6 

 9 AM 
Choir Rehearsal 

10 AM 
Worship,  
Coffee & 

Conversation 
 

  
 

 
 

9 AM Ladies 
Guild 

 

 
 

9:30 AM Book 
Group 

 

 
 

 
10 AM Food 

Pantry 
 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

9 AM 
Choir Rehearsal 

10 AM 
Worship,  
Coffee & 

Conversation 

  
 

 
 

9 AM Ladies 
Guild 

 
 

 
 

9:30 AM Book 
Group 

 

  
10 AM Food 

Pantry 
 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

9 AM 
Choir Rehearsal 

10 AM 
Worship,  
Coffee & 

Conversation 

  
 

 
 

9 AM Ladies 
Guild 

 

 
 

9:30 AM Book 
Group 

 

 
 

 
10 AM Food 

Pantry 
 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

 9 AM 
Choir Rehearsal 

10 AM 
Worship,  
Coffee & 

Conversation  
 

  
 

 

 

9 AM Ladies 
Guild 

 

 

9:30 AM Book 
Group 

 

 
 

 
10 AM Food 

Pantry 
 

28 29 30 31    

9 AM 
Choir Rehearsal 

10 AM 
Worship,  
Coffee & 

Conversation 
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Summer Fun 
Little White Church Concerts  Cornish Summer Bandstand Concerts 
¶ Tuesday July 12th  7:00  Village 

Harmony  Fantastic Touring Youth 
Choir; so glad they are back this 
year! 
 

¶ Sunday July 24th  4:00 Theo 
Martey/African Drum and Dance 
Ensemble  
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Ossipee Concerned Citizens  
3 Dore Street P.O. Box 426 Center Ossipee, NH 03814 (603)539-6851 

To-go meals: Ossipee Monday- Friday call ahead 
Congregate meals: 12 pm to 1 pm Monday- Friday 

July 2022 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

*Menu 
Subject 

To 
Change* 

  ** Cribbage 
game every 
Thursday 

after Lunch** 

1. 
Turkey Burger w/ 
Tomato on Whole 

Wheat Bun, 
Caesar Salad, 
Baby Carrots, 

Mandarins 
 

4. 

CLOSED 
Happy 4th Of 

July 

5. 
Baked White Fish, 

Brown Rice, 
Spinach, Butternut 

Squash, Dinner 
Roll, Pear 

 

6. 
Egg & Swiss 

Cheese on Whole 
Wheat English 

Muffin, Strawberry 
Yogurt, Baby 

Carrots, Cucumber 
Slices, Orange 

7. 
Honey Mustard 
Chicken, Rice 
Pilaf, Yams, 

Broccoli, Dinner 
Roll, Banana 

 

8. 
Meatball Sub, 
Caesar Salad, 

Chickpeas, 
Strawberries 

 

11. 
Hot Dog w/ Bun, 

Red Kidney Beans, 
Carrots, Orange 

12.  
Cheese Ravioli w/ 

Meat Sauce, 
Garden Salad, 

Garlic Bread, Fruit 
Cup 

 

13.  
Sweet ‘n’ Sour 

Pork, Rice Pilaf, 
Broccoli, Plain 
Greek Yogurt, 

Pineapple Chunks 
 

14.  
Roast Beef, 

Mashed Potatoes, 
Spinach, 

Cauliflower, Dinner 
Roll, Grapes 

 

15. 
Grilled Chicken on 
Tomato Basil Wrap 

w/ Lettuce & 
Tomato, Pasta 
Salad, Baked 
Potato Chips, 

Apple 

18. 
Fish Sticks, Fries, 

Carrots, 
Cauliflower, Plain 

Greek Yogurt, 
Peach Cup 

 

19. 
Eggplant Lasagna, 

Spinach, Dinner 
Roll, Fruit Cup 

20. 
Beef Lo Mein w/ 
Asian Veggies, 
White Rice, Egg 
Roll, Mandarins 

 

21. 
Cranberry Roasted 

Chicken, Rice 
Pilaf, Peas, 

Carrots, Dinner 
Roll, Apple 

 

22. 
B.L.T on Whole 
Wheat Bread, 
Baked Potato 

Chips, Plain Greek 
Yogurt, Orange 

25. 
Pancakes w/ Lite 
Syrup, Scrambled 
Eggs, Low Sodium 

Bacon, Baby 
Carrots, Kiwi 

26. 
Baked Ranch 

Chicken, Mashed 
Potatoes, Brussel 

Sprouts, Kale, 
Dinner Roll, Apple 

27. 
Pub Fish, Rice 

Pilaf, Asparagus, 
Yams, Clementine 

28. 
Pork Chops, Green 

Bean Casserole, 
Turnips, Broccoli, 
Dinner Roll, Fruit 

Cup 

29. 
Open-Faced Italian 

Subs, Garden 
Salad, Plain Greek 

Yogurt, Grapes 

 
 
 

All MOW Clients 
will receive a 
Quart of Milk 

every week and 
2 pats of 

margarine daily. 
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Next Newsletter Deadline is August 21st! 
Let us know if you have news or pictures you think should we should include. 

 

 

 
 

The First Christian Church of Freedom 
12 Elm Street, Freedom, NH 03836 

603-539-6484 
Email: fccf1858@gmail.com 

www.FirstChristianChurchofFreedom.org 
Pastor Mary G. Edes, 603-367-9420

 

 

Combining Traditional & Contemporary Faith Communities 

http://www.firstchristianchurchoffreedom.org/

